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	DARTMOUTH MEDICAL SCHOOL

SENIOR ASSOCIATE  DEAN FOR MEDICAL EDUCATION

Hinman 7005

306D Remsen

Hanover, NH 03755-3847

Telephone 603-650-7679

Facsimile  603-650-6841

David.Nierenberg@Dartmouth.edu



A. Monday, October 25, 2004
	To:

From:


Subject:

	Members of Medical Education Committee

David W. Nierenberg 

B. Minutes - Meeting held Tues., October 19, 2004 - 4:00  to 5:30 pm, 758W Borwell



	Members  Present:
	C. Patty Carney, Rich Comi, Barbara Conradt, Apara Dave, Kristin Elias, Leslie Fall, John Hwa, Don Kollisch, Petra Lewis, Gene Nattie, Dave Nierenberg, Ben Northrup, Eric Shirley, and Joao Tiexeira = 14



	Members Absent:
	D. James AuBuchon, Jamie Bessich, Si France, Bill Garrity, Brian Kowal, Will Nugent, Kelly Oh, Roshini Pinto-Powell, and Ted Yuo = 9



	Guests:
	E. Cecile Ferguson, Joan Monahan, and Kalindi Trietley = 3



Scheduled Meetings:

	Sept. 21
	Oct. 19
	Nov. 23
	Jan. 18
	Feb. 15
	Mar. 22
	Apr. 19
	May 10


	758 W 

Borwell
	758 W

Borwell


	758 W

Borwell
	Aud. C
	Aud. C
	758 W

Borwell
	758 W

Borwell
	758 W

Borwell



F. Review of Year II SBM Nutrition Course
G. Dave Nierenberg presented a report indicating student dissatisfaction with the Year II SBM Nutrition Course based on the following (Attachment A):

1. AY2003-04 Student Course Evaluation, and 

2. An independent student survey conducted by Nicholas Osborne, DMS IV

H. Dave announced that, due in part to the continuing student concerns about the course and her frustration at not being able to lessen student concerns, the course director resigned as of three days before the meeting.

I. Dave opened the floor to discussion of the problems and solicited recommendations for improvement. Some of the suggestions are as follows:

1. Recruit a new course director who is also committed and knowledgable;

2. Interface with Dartmouth College’s Dietetics department to tap into their expertise;

3. Reduce dry and difficult details in presentations and create a course that’s an overview and introduction to nutrition;

4. Make the course more problem and case-based;

5. Possibly include detailed info, i.e., vitamins and other dietary supplements, into other pertinent courses;

6. Try to adjust timing of the course so that it is not hampered by concerns over boards and entrance into clerkships;

7. Explore computer and on-line resources for curriculum;

8. Eliminate busy work; and

9. Make the course more clinical-based.
10. Introduction of AAMC Deans’ Report
Dave handed out and introduced a report commissioned for the AAMC Institute for Improving Medical Education, a white paper titled “Educating Doctors to Provide High Quality Medical Care.” (Copies available by request from Joyce Wagner or on line at http://www.aamc.org/meded/iime.) He requested that the MEC membership read the report in preparation for discussion at the November meeting.
11. Agenda for the November 23  MEC Meeting

12. Discussion of the AAMC Deans’ report; 

13. Review of the Dermatology course for use as a guideline for a successfully run course;

14. Review of the On Doctoring course to determine problems and solutions;

J. Report on the October Course and Clerkship Directors workshops.
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